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Dear Residents, 
 
The Board of Health would like you to be aware of the combined sewer overflows (CSO’s) that occur in 
upstream communities, in both New Hampshire & Massachusetts.  These usually are associated with 
times of heavy rain, but can also occur due to high flows or heavy snow melt. For more information on 
CSO’s or if a community experienced an event, see the links below.   
 
 
 
 

City of Haverhill CSO Notification Page 
 
 
https://www.cityofhaverhill.com/departments/public_works_department/water_wastewater/wastewater/waste
water_collection_system/cso_public_notification.php 
 
 

Greater Lawrence Sanitary Control District CSO Notification Page 
 
http://www.glsd.org/combined-sewer-overflow-2/   
 
 

City of Lowell CSO Notification Page 
 
https://www.lowellma.gov/1287/CSO-Notifications 
 
 
 

City of Manchester, NH 
 
https://www.manchesternh.gov/Departments/Environmental-Protection/CSO 
 
https://www.manchesternh.gov/Departments/Environmental-Protection/CSO/CSO-Discharge-Notification 
 
 

 
City of Nashua, NH 
 
https://www.nashuanh.gov/842/Combined-Sewer-Overflows 

 
 

https://www.cityofhaverhill.com/departments/public_works_department/water_wastewater/wastewater/wastewater_collection_system/cso_public_notification.php

